DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

August 25, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m. Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy  JP Court

Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Proxies

Bob Denton

AOC/JIC

Mitchell Rock


DSCYF/YRS


Deb Lindell

DOC



for April Schmitt


Marian Bhate

PD


Earle Dempsey

DTI


Mike McDonald
DSP



for Secretary Sills


Capt. Jamison
NCCPD

Capt. Jason Sapp

DSP/SBI









for Capt. Potts

REVIEW OF JULY MINUTES
Minutes of the July 28, 2011 Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Mr. Mike McDonald.

II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT

None.

III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – Nothing new to report.

· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – Nothing to report.

· IT Consolidation - Two individuals from the Department of State will be joining DTI in September.  DTI will be welcoming resources from Division of Professional Regulations and the Public Service Commission who will be joining DTI’s existing Service Desk team.  The Department of Finance’s inventory has been completed.  All Department of Finance full time employees and contractors have completed their skills inventory assessments.  Recommendations document has been provided to the Department of Finance.  DTI Senior Team met with the Department of Finance leadership to review the consolidation opportunities.  The Department of Transportation’s inventory has been completed by DTI.  All DelDOT fulltime employees and contractors completed their skills inventory assessments.  Recommendations document has been vetted with DelDOT as each section is written.  DTI has completed the inventory with the Department of Education.  All DOE fulltime employees and contractors completed their skills inventory assessments.  DOE is working on the system design documents depicting their current environment.  Delaware Economic Development Office has agreed to begin a consolidation assessment with DTI.  There were meetings with the DEDO Directors and staff on August 16.  The inventory phase has been officially kicked off.
IV.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – The DELJIS Retreat has been scheduled for November 9 & 10, 2011 at the Atlantic Sands.  Mr. McDonald made a request with NLETS for funding for the retreat however NLETS declined to provide funding.  Mr. McCloskey suggested that other agencies assist with DELJIS Retreat costs.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – No requests.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – Nothing yet.

V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics – Reports showing usage are attached.  The question was raised at last month’s meeting if manual parking tickets were appearing in the manual ticket column.  The answer is yes.  All the statistics were redone and there is now a manual parking ticket column.  The police agencies had asked that we remove all the buckets off of E-Ticket which broke down all the fees and just put the total of fine, costs and fees on the ticket, which was done.  The State Police Truck Enforcement Team has requested that a subtotal be put in for each of the charges, which means putting the buckets back.  The Board recommends that nothing be changed at this time.
· Project Status Report – Report of usage attached.  
· Car Fax – At last month’s meeting the Board asked Ms. Bell to contact all the police chiefs and see if they were okay to release the car information to Car Fax.  The chiefs responded appropriately.  Col. Coupe of the Delaware State Police stated that the Delaware State Police was reviewing the Car Fax issue with Mr. Tupman.  The Colonel was notified by Mr. Tupman that it violates Title 21, Section 313(b) of the Delaware Code.  21 Del. C., Section 313(b) reads as follows:  “The Department of Safety and Homeland Security shall receive accident reports  required to be made by law and shall tabulate and analyze such reports and publish annually or more frequently interval statistics based on therein as to the number, cause, location of the highway accidents.  Such reports shall be without prejudice, shall be the information of the Department of Safety and Homeland Security and shall not be opened for public inspection.  The fact that such reports have been made shall be admissible in evidence soley to prove compliance with the section but no such report or parts thereof or statement contained in shall be admissible in evidence for any purpose in a trial, civil or criminal arising out of such action.”  There is no litigation.  Car Fax is just being informed that the car had an accident.  The attorney’s interpretation of the statute prevents this from being done.  Also there is the issue of admissibility of evidence.  The Board feels that this is another situation much like the News Journal matter.   A suggestion was made that we ask the Department of Justice for a formal opinion.
VI.
NEW BUSINESS
· Door Openers FY ’13 – Ms. Bell submitted a request to the Budget Office for FY 2013 for 2 FTE Programmers at a cost of $140,000.00.  The other request was for funding for the VINE program in the event DELJIS does not receive a new grant.  The costs for VINE, PFA and Call to Court were $148,000.
· Violent Crime Fund Act -  Governor Markell signed legislation on August 2, 2011for the Violent Crime Fund Act.  This legislation provides that any arrests made August 2, 2011 forward in which the defendant either pleads guilty or is found guilty there will be an additional $15.00 assessed, which cannot be suspended.  The $15.00 is broken down as follows:  $7.50 to the Delaware State Police and $7.50 to the local agencies
· Cross State sharing with Maryland – There is an agreement  between the State of Delaware and the State of Maryland that Delaware would give them the names of everyone arrested yesterday and they would provide the names of everyone arrested in Maryland yesterday.  That information would be put at secured FTP sites so that it can be put into DACS with a match done so that the probation office would be informed of the arrests.   The State of Delaware may even start looking to doing the same with Virginia, Pennsylvania, New Jersey and New York.
· DELJIS Retreat – The Retreat will be held on November 9 and 10 at the Atlantic Sands.  At present the agenda includes a review of Policy IV, a DCAP presentation and a budget presentation.  There will be APPRISS and VINE training and discussion of the Maryland sharing, how we’re doing the data and sending it to Maryland and what we’re getting back.  There will be a discussion on electronic interfaces:  when, where and how and where are our interface points right now.  There will be a Warrant/Capias roundup and clean-up discussion
VIII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by Capt. Jamison and seconded by Mr. Guy Sapp at approximately 11:10 a.m.
